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FINN VALLEY RIDING CLUB

(Affiliated to the British Horse Society)
www.finnvalleyridingclub.com

Summer 2015 
FVRC website is a great source for up to date information, take a look 

www.finnvalleyridingclub.com
You can also find us on Facebook
Chairman 
James Smith 
j.smith.414@btinternet.com 

07979 537985
Secretary 
Barbara Smith 

john.j.s.smith@btinternet.com 

01728 685369

News

If anyone has any news or photographs or any information or stories they wish to be included in the next newsletter, please email to me at juliasheppard99@hotmail.co.uk. If you feel that there is any training, activity or social event you would like the club to organise then please let us know. 
If you want to be part of a team or individual please contact Barbara on john.j.s.smith@btinternet.com. All schedules will be available on our website. 
Discount

Remember as a member you get a 5% discount at Rideaway. 

307 Norwich Road, Ipswich, Suffolk IP1 4BW
www.rideawaysuffolk.co.uk
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Sharon Hunt Training Clinic




Unfortunately Sharon has had to change the date of her training clinic originally held on the 18th August. This will now be held on Sunday 13th September. This will be a 75 minute session at a cost of £25. The clinic will be held at Sharon’s yard in Darsham. If you have already signed up to this clinic and are now unable to attend or if you would now also like to attend this clinic please let me know. Once we know numbers we can then allocate times. 
Training Clinic
Saturday 1st August Flat work

 Saturday 22nd August Pole work

 Saturday 12th September Flat work

 Saturday 3rd October Flat work

 Saturday 24th October Pole work

 Saturday 21st November Pole work

 Saturday 19th December Pole work

Pole Work: Group training exercises to improve confidence, control and rider security.

Instructor: Jonathan Allinson

  FVRC Members £14 each. Non-members £16. Lessons are approximately one hour. Cost is based on a group of four riders and if there are less riders will only go ahead with the agreement of everyone in the group.

Flat Work: Individual flat work for every level of dressage and basics for youngsters.

Instructor: Tammy Ruffles

FVRC Members £23 each. Non-members £24. Lessons are approximately half an hour private, or you can have a shared hour with two riders.  Longer private lessons are available please just ask.

If you want to join in please contact Krystina Fish. Text or call on 07525 020417

Club Kit

We are currently looking at ordering club kit which will include polo shirts, gillets, jackets and hoodies. We have a few club numnahs available for competitions but if you would like to have a club numnah of your own for competitions then please feel free to buy your own numnah and have it embroidered (since most have particular styles they prefer to use). Caroline Baldry from Class Act has done our embroidery before and has the BRC Logo. Please contact her at www.classactembroidery.co.uk or 07846 127131
We will shortly be emailing details of the kit and will have samples available at the summer BBQ. 
BBQ & Inflatable Fun
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Grab yourself a ticket for the club BBQ and fun evening. We have a bungee run and pillow bash! Saturday 15th August from    5-9pm at 4 Ipswich Road, Newbourne, IP12 4NS. 

Tickets are £5 per person and under 10s are free. Includes BBQ but please bring you own drinks. Tickets available from Barbara or James. 

Medi K First Aid Training

Well done everyone who successfully completed the Medi-K First Aid Training for horse riders in May. We are all now safe in your capable hands! Well done to Anne Rice, Christine Kimberley, James Smith, Barbara Smith, Katie Foreman, Zoe Rafferty, Sally Goodall and Cress Allman
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Intermediate Dressage Championship at Bury Farm

Holly and I qualified for the Novice 28 test at The Broads EC, Norfolk, in November last year and so headed over to Bury Farm for the Championships on Saturday 2nd May. It took around 3 hours to get there and the venue was extremely busy when we got there as the jumping finals were also taking place.
We did our test in one of the large outdoor arenas on a very nice surface.  Holly was really good despite being initially very excited.  She settled well in the test and I was pleased with her work.  We were given a mark of 70.83% which was equal first but the other girl had a slightly higher collective mark so we came second.  I was thrilled with our result and to add icing on the cake, we had a mounted prize giving which was great fun.  My fan club of two (mum and sister!) clapped enthusiastically when my name was read out and I was presented with my rosette.
I was very pleased to be representing Finn Valley Riding Club at the Championships and would like to thank them for their support.

Isabella Stagg
FOTH Championships at Aston Le Walls
I had a great time competing at FOTH championships. Unfortunately dressage didn't quite go to plan as had a rather excitable pony who thought he knew what to do, clearly Novice 27 must have flying changes all the time and jogging when on a free walk! However Show jumping went really well and we had the fastest clear round of the day! grin emoticon overall we came 24th and had a lovely day representing Finn Valley, thank you for a great opportunity!
By Charna Barrable

I was very proud to be part of Finn Valley today with Joee Mace representing them at Festival of the Horse Championships! He rode Rosie really well considering she's never been away from home before. The dressage didn't quite go to plan as Rosie wasn't sure about going away from all the others but he got a clear round in the jumping so was very pleased with her and she jumped her little socks off.

By Jess Mace

I had a fantastic time unfortunately quite a few time faults due to having wayyy too much fun cross country and being too fast by 20 seconds! Bert had an awesome time as did I although no placing but a lovely ride; that’s all I can ask for!! Thanks Tom for being a brilliant groom/bf and photographer and thanks to Finn Valley!

By April Brown

Area Dressage

We had several new members out again competing at the Area Dressage at Stratford Hills. The day started out with the Senior Novice teams. We had a team of James Smith (16th), Jackie Street (11th), Jess Mace (2nd) and Joe Mace (6th). They all performed some good tests with Jess gaining 74% and coming 2nd individually. Overall the team were placed 3rd in what was a competitive field of nine teams! Well done. Jess qualifying as an individual. 
Next up was the Junior teams of which we had two competing. Team Pink was Lauren Hassan, Shannon Curtis, Megan Hammond and Charlotte Long and Team Yellow was Tabby Wade, Dulcie Wade, Charlotte Wood and Imogen Hughes. All the girls performed some great tests with everyone leaving with bundles of rosettes! Lauren, Megan, Dulcie and Charlotte all won their arenas and Shannon coming 2nd. Team Pink won overall and qualified for the Nationals with Team Yellow finishing 3rd. Dulcie has also qualified as an individual. Overall this was a fantastic set of results for our new Junior riders this year. We wish the best of luck at the Lincoln Championships! 
The afternoon was the Open teams which consisted of Laura Smith, Isabella Stagg, Shirley Stagg and Danielle Noble. We also had Krystina Fish riding Rosie Stevens’ horse Van Neolux. There was certainly some lively horses out there that looked like they would have been more suited going around the nearby XC course, but all contained themselves to gain some pleasing marks! Laura winning her warm up class on her coloured Goodie. Krystina gaining two 5th places in her two Novice tests and Isabella winning both her Novice tests! Shirley riding an array of tests from Novice to Medium!
As well as dressage test Joe and Jess Mace rode in the Riding test class with Joe coming 5th on Rosie. They also rode a lovely pairs dressage test with Rosie and Smartie coming 3rd.  Overall a great day again for FVRC. Some qualifications to the championships but most of all lots of fun was had! Well done everyone! 

Area ODE

It was another busy weekend for the club at our annual ODE. With temperatures set to rise we were glad for a slight relief in the hot weather for the Sunday. The day started early with lorries arriving from 6.45am and once we had got the resident horses in the lorry park relocated were we set for an exciting day. 

The new course at Poplar proved testing, especially early on for the 80 riders. It was great to have a junior and senior team at this level as well as a junior individual. The junior team of Megan Hammond, Jasmine Hawkins, Shannon Curtis and Lauren Hassan with Imogen Hughes as an individual had a challenging day with things just not going their way! After some great dressage tests and clears in the SJ the XC proved to be the undoing of some. Jasmine Hawkins, however, picked up a fantastic 3rd place – well done her! We are hoping that those who were not so fortunate will be out again representing the club soon! 

The senior team of Jackie Street, Joe Mace, Kirsty Dawes and Julia Hicks all performed well in the dressage and again clear in the SJ but sadly Jackie and Kristy had an unlucky refusal and Joe having a stumble in the water breaking his reins! Julia had a great day and picked up 3rd place – well done Julia! The team finished 2nd, which was an excellent result! We also had two new members in the 80 non qualifier, Sam Watson and Tracy Pattinson who had an enjoyable day at their first Finn Valley event and first ODE!
Later in the day was the turn of 90, 100 and 100+ riders. We had a senior 90 team of Julia Sheppard, Rosie Stevens, Emma Glover and Alie Dryden. Rosie coming 6th in her arena and Alie and Emma jumping double clears with a few time penalties. Julia having an unfortunate run out at the last water! The team finished 6th. 

Isabella Stagg performed exceptionally well in the dressage with a score or 25.8 penalties but sadly picked up 20pens on the XC. In the 100+ we had new member Becky de Bree finishing 4th and April Brown winning the section and will be heading off to Swalicliffe in August! 

A great day had by all, with everyone still smiling at the end of the day. Well done to team Finn Valley!

Area SJ 
The Area SJ was the last of the summer qualifiers again held at Geldeston Hall. It was great again to see so many new members out representing the club. We had an array of teams from Novice to Open as well as several riding in the Style SJ this year. 

First up was the Junior Novice team, of Daisy Kiddy, Tabby Wade, Charlotte Wood and Lauren Hassan. All performed well with Tabby and Charlotte jumping a double clear and Lauren just having 4f in each round. Sadly Velvet was having an off day and poor Daisy didn’t complete. The team finished 4th with Tabby 2nd and Charlotte 4th. A great team effort and hopefully it has been an opportunity to gain some experience for the future. Well done to Tabby Wade who has qualified for the Championships! 
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Lauren Hassan, Charlotte Wood, Tabby Wade, Daisy Kiddy 

Junior Novice Team

Next was the turn of the senior Novice team of Jackie Street, Joe Mace, Jess Mace and Julia Hicks. Jess and Joe both having just 4f and a clear round, Jackie picking up some time penalties but jumping clear and Julia sadly having a ‘senior moment’ in the first round to pick 4f. Overall the team finished 6th in a very competitive class. Well done all.
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Jackie Street, Joe Mace, Jess Mace, Julia Hicks

Senior Novice Team

The style SJ was running simultaneously in the other ring (albeit exceptionally slowly) and we had a junior and senior team in this as well as some individuals. The Junior team of Daisy Kiddy (11th), Charlotte Johnson (8th), Megan Hammond (7th) and Tabby Wade (6th) with the team coming 3rd. The senior team of Julia Sheppard (13th), Joe Mace (8th), Jess Mace (20th) and Rosie Stevens (1st) won the team event and have qualified for the Nationals. The non-qualifier team of Danielle Noble, Natalie Flewitt and Julia Hicks finished 5th and the Individuals Jackie Street and Kirsty Dawes didn’t get into the placings this time. 

After what seemed like eternity the Intermediate SJ teams started, with the juniors first up. With only two teams entered we had a good chance!  So no pressure………..First up was Charna who just rolled a pole, Charlotte picked up 4f and Megan and Dulcie jumped clear. By the start of the second round the rain was pouring but this did not dampen the spirits of the girls who all rode exceptionally well under pressure to finish the second round with 8f. This was good enough to secure the win without the need to jump off. A great result and we wish them the best of luck at the Championships! 
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Dulcie Wade, Charlotte Johnson, Charna Barrable, Megan Hammond

Junior Intermediate Team

The Intermediate and Open teams were sadly down to just two riders. Julia picked up just 4f in the second round and April and her young horse just knocking a pole in each round. Fortunately the weather had brighten up for the open jumping with Rosie and April jumping great rounds but sadly picking up 4f and 8f respectively. However, both Rosie and April have qualified for Lincoln. 
Again it was another great day for Finn Valley with everyone coming home with handfuls of rosettes! Good luck to all those going to Lincoln. Hopefully we will have learnt lots this year ready to be even better next year! 
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Julia Sheppard, April Brown, Rosie Stevens, April Brown 

Senior Intermediate & Open Individuals 

Championship Dates 

Horse Trials 

7th – 9th August   at Swalcliffe Park Equestrian, Grange Farm, Swalcliffe, Banbury, Oxon. OX15 5EX

National Championships 

5th – 6th September at Lincolnshire Showground, Grange-de-Lings, Lincoln, Lincolnshire. LN2 2NA
3

